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Leagues Club Contact

Please contact Elizabeth White for all dinner arrangements and advise her of any apologies if you are unable to attend or to let her know of extra dinner guests that you have invited. Elizabeth may be contacted on 3325 4795; her mobile number is 0402477710 & email drumbrook@samford.net  

Bingo Roster 

Thursday Mornings

Bingo is our major fundraiser for the club and the continued support by Zonta members with the weekly roster is both appreciated and vital to the ongoing success of this activity.
September Roster

1st  

Jan

8th 

Kay

15th   

Vicki

22nd   

Edith

29th

Bettina

October Roster
6th

Roslyn

13th

Jan

20th

Vicki

27th

Kay


Diary Dates
October

8th 
Charity night, Samford

7/8/9th
District Conference 

Birthdays   
Happy Birthday Ann Lee-Bernstein and Jan Spittle. Good health and happiness for the year ahead. Enjoy your birthday celebrations.


President’s Message

Dear Fellow Zontians

Last Saturday I attended a President’s training day that was open to all the board members.  Kas was coming but at the last minute had an urgent family issue that she had to attend to.  

I believe that as a club, we can be very proud of ourselves. This is because all of our past presidents have put in place strategies to enable incoming board members to continue the work of Zonta in an orderly fashion and to build on those strategies and sometimes improve on them.  One thing that we have is the club calendar that Ros Pestell has been very diligent in keeping up to date for our members.    Our PR committee, now headed by Di, is certainly working well and Di has been building on the experience of past contacts with the media.  Some of the clubs mentioned how difficult it was to get anything into the Quest, so congratulations to Anjali for achieving that goal.

All the other club presidents present were very interested in the letter that I received with the statistical comparison of Rotary and Zonta so I have forwarded that on to the area director for her to distribute as she sees fit. 

The one thing that the clubs have in common is the hands-on hard work that all Zontians participate in service projects as we are a service club and how we do that service is unique to each club.  When we accepted membership of Zonta, which is an honour and a privilege, we also accepted the responsibility to participate in all club service projects, if possible. If the club votes on pursuing a certain project, even though it might not necessarily be your ideal way of doing service, (Zonta International, Protocol Manual, Induction of Members section), you are expected to serve enthusiastically.

The Noosa club has been successful in building a safe house for domestic violence.  This project has taken them 13 years to fruition and over the time, they have held very successful fashion parades and other fund raising events.  It was finalized with the help of other service clubs and the local council.

Brisbane North holds a very successful arts and craft show each year.  This year they made $14,000 because they just kept building on it each year.

Being the year of microfinance, one project that the clubs present showed interest was the support of KYABRA.  Two of the Brisbane clubs are involved and when we learn more about it, I thought it would be something we could also contribute to.  It is an organization that lends money to people who are excluded from mainstream finance.  98% of these people have paid back what they borrowed.  It is about giving people a hand up instead of a hand out.  We will be hearing more about this project.

The next area workshop is planned for 10th March 2006 and the area directors are looking for two host clubs, one from 3 and 5. I think Noosa club might be offering to do it.  

The fund raising events that we have planned are “The Glowies” in December, International Women’s Day in March and hopefully everyone will want to continue with the golf day as I have been advised by all the locals that we should have it again as it was a success and so much fun.

Sewing Bees for Breast Cushions:

We will need to consider sewing bee dates because as of the end of August, we will have on hand 10 full rolls of material, stuffing, cottons and hat elastic. This allows members to fulfil their service commitments to the club.

National Council for Women (Qld) NCW(Q):

Kay and I attended the 100th AGM on Thursday 1st September.  The day started with a re-enactment of the first AGM of the NCWQ with the participants all dressed in appropriate period costume.  

 We were both impressed by the many achievements of the NCWQ since it’s inception.  Through it’s advocacy, the Children’s Court became a reality. Guest speaker Robyn Allard from the Dept of Justice & Attorney General’s Office outlined this.

The Women’s College for country girls to have somewhere to stay so they can go to the university was another initiative of the NCWQ . Jan Delpratt, the present President of the Chislehurst Society which is name of the past attendees of  Women’s College Union informed the meeting of the source of the name “Chislehurst” and why that was the name of Women’s College Union. 

Kay and I took part in separate workshops: Kay participated in the women and ageing group, which discussed the need of the very young people to communicate with the very old because that is how stories are passed on to each generation.  Discussion also centred around superannuation for women and other needs of the aging population.

The workshop I attended revolved around the needs of the homeless and how the government departments are working together to provide more accommodation and support for the homeless and the homeless with health problems. They are planning to provide transitional housing.  I asked what could we do as a club and the answer was to speak positively of this project, as there could be some community angst about having mentally unstable, sick and homeless people in their neighbourhood.

Kay and I believe that our club has made the right decision in joining the NCWQ.  There was a report from District 24 and also the Zonta Club of Brisbane South who are already affiliate members.

Remember that you can always invite friends/possible members as guests to our dinner meetings.  The next speaker is Alison Ahearn, writer and volunteer of the First Responders Team.

We will continue with the format of continuing the meeting during dinner as we did finish earlier and everyone seemed happy with that.

Regards to all

Vicki

Finance & Fundraising Committee Report
A huge thank you to all those Zontians that attended the charity Golf Day at Samford this month. Our net profit for this day was just over $5,000; a lot of hard work but worth every cent.

For those attending the International Conference next year we intend having a stall to sell handmade kangaroo skin items from Loraine Tinniswood, a Pine Rivers resident.  The order has been placed and we will have 1200 pieces to sell (6 different items). The prices range from $5 to $15 per piece.  If we sell all pieces we should have a profit of approximately $5,000.  Not bad for a few days work. I hope all Zontians attending conference will be able to assist in the sale of these items.  

Our next big charity night will be at Samford on Saturday 8th October.  We are currently seeking an auction item and time is running out.  Please see the finance committee if you can assist in this regard.  We have a number of options and are pursuing all avenues to obtain an item that we feel will fetch the highest bid on the night.  Please endeavour to sell all your raffle tickets and see Ann should you require more. The more we sell the bigger profit our club makes for the night.  

Until next month

Sara Allard, Treasurer

Committee Report - 
Public Relations and Communications 
The support of local newspapers to place news articles about our Charity Golf Day has been encouraging. The Village Pump newspaper ran the media release on the event results in their latest issue. Sadly The Westerner had insufficient space in their latest issue and hopefully will take up the article in the next publication. The Dayboro Grapevine and Quest Newspapers were also contacted and we keep our fingers crossed for their some more free publicity for the club.

On the Publicity Trail…. Di Westwood 
Make it a Date … 

All members, old and new are invited to attend an Information Evening on Zonta
International and our Pine Rivers Club. It takes place on Wednesday 21st September, from 7p.m. to 9p.m. at Vicki's - “Sarum Park”, 277 Mt. Samson Road, Yugar. Supper is included.


Come along to be informed, or for a refresher on what we do and why we do it or, to help with the evening, or just to enjoy the fellowship.


Hope to see you there. Best wishes,
Rosalind (Chair: Organisation, Members and Classification Committee)
And a final thought for the month….

“In every community there is work to be done. In every nation there are wounds to heal. In every heart there is the power to do it”.

Marianne Williamson

President:  Vicki Williams 32891424
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